
A recent headline in PC Week stated: 
"1991 Saw Promises and Missed Deadlines 
Aplenty". Unfortunately, the headline 
seems all too apropos to our journal and its 
editor. Too many commitments at the be­
ginningof the academic year wreaked havoc 
on all of my intended deadlines. My sincere 
apology to those whose meetings didn't get 
proper publicity, to those authors waiting 
for their articles to appear, and to IALL 
members who simply didn't have this re­
source in a timely manner. 

In this issue we have, again, a real mix of 
information. There truly should be some­
thing for everyone, with articles on video­
discs, more effective use of the language lab, 
and a discussion of single vs. dual monitor 
interactive video hardware. In addition, we 
are able to reproduce a fascinating discus­
sion on copyright issues that is guaranteed 
to raise more questions in your mind that it 
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will answer. Finally, we include a summary 
of the highly successful IALL '91 Confer­
ence. 

1991 has been a good year, in many 
ways, for our organization as well as for 
language learning technology generally. 
And the future looks good as long as we 
continue to bring language learning and 
technology together in useful, productive, 
and cost effective ways. We need each 
other, now more than ever, to keep up with 
our rapidly changing field. We need your 
contributions to the journal, and your par­
ticipation in regional, national, and interna­
tional meetings and in the LL TI electronic 
forum. 

As we close out 1991 and launch into 
1992, the editors of the IALL Journal wish 
you each the best in meeting your profes­
sional goals, and hope we can assist you in 
doing so. 
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"Internationalizing Foreign Language Education 
through Technology" 

An international language learning and technology conference jointly spon­
sored by the Language Laboratory of Japan (LLA) and the International 
Association for Learning Laboratories (IALL) 

August 4-7, 1992 
Chubu University 

Chubu University lies 40 minutes by train from Nagoya, Japan. Japan may 
not be as expensive as you think! Airfare may be as low as $525 (LA to Tokyo); 
or $900 (Pennsylvania to Tokyo). Business-class hotels are in the $70-85 (per 
night) range. In addition, the LLA is arranging for special accomodations 
ranging between $45-52 (per night), single occupancy. 

For more information, contact any of these FLEAT II committee members: 
Pam Castro, (614) 292-6360; Robert Henderson, (412) 624-4154; Marie 
Sheppard, (303) 492-6217; LeeAnn Stone, (714) 856-6344; Ruth Trometer, 
(617) 253-4716. 


